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The letter below is in reference to the application to build an apartment house on Nopal Street. I am strongly 

opposed to this intrusion into the pleasant quiet nature of Nopal Street. 

Please include my letter in the documents for consideration of this application. 

Thank you. 

Ann Lathrop 

Ann Lathrop, Ph.D. 

October 9, 2022 

To: Florence Planning Commission 

From: Ann Lathrop, Florence City resident 

Re: Resolution PC 22 17 DR 07 - Partial Design Review and Code Interpretation 

I am writing to express my strong opposition to the construction of a large and quite tall two-and­
one-half story eight-unit apartment building on Nopal Street, just around the corner from Bay 
Street and Old Town. 

Nopal is a delightfully quiet and picturesque street that continues the pleasant ambiance of Bay Street just 
as strollers tum around the corner from Bay Street. This short block leads them pleasantly past the very 
attractive and interesting quilting shop and on to Lovejoy's English Tearoom. 

I particularly enjoy Lovejoy's Tearoom, both for delicious food and for its charming English decor. I 
have lunch there almost every week and notice how many people pause to enjoy peering in, and then 
usually come in to browse the gift shop and/or sample the wide range of menu choices. 

The proposed eight-unit apartment building will bring highly undesirable traffic to Nopal Street. I would 
expect that at least eight vehicles, and perhaps sixteen or more, will take up much of the available parking 
as the plans make no provision for onsite parking for the occupants. This will limit parking for those ofus 
coming to the tearoom. There will also be the annoyance of so many vehicles coming and going all hours 
of the day and night, and the noise of their visitors' vehicles as well. 

Apartment buildings are already situated quite appropriately at the far end of the parking lot and in other 
areas less closely adjacent to Bay Street. That is as it should be. Please, please do not approve this 
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apartment building that will irrevocably change the character of this lovely, quiet block so closely 
connected to and almost an extension of Bay Street. 

The City of Florence has done an excellent job of creating a very beautiful Old Town, one that is 
attractive to residents and visitors alike. This large apartment building will be a "foot in the door" for 
other new and highly inappropriate changes in this historic area. 

With appreciation for your consideration, 

Ann Lathrop 
(9-year Florence resident who has come to truly love and value this city) 
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